Young Sparklers Produce Fireworks in Tollymore Races 

by Joe McCann
The McGrady Financial Services Junior XC Series, organised by Newcastle AC and East Down AC, continued in unexpected but welcome sunshine on Saturday 30th October.  The torrential rain which defined the preceding day had moved on and the 900 metre course in the Monument field in Tollymore Forest Park looked magnificent, even if the conditions under foot were heavy.  Runners and their parents turned out in force to support the event and they were not disappointed as the athletes produced some fine displays.  Congratulations to each and every one of the 79 competitors who started and finished the various races.  Your determination and perseverance are admirable.
The seven races were both competitive and entertaining, and all of the athletes were greatly encouraged by the generous support of the large crowd of spectators.  First off were the P4s with Conor Murray and Kate McAuley recording victories.  Josh Faulkner and Cliodhna Carey were victorious in the P5 races, Sarah Dougherty and Nathan Heath won the P6 races and Matthew Carrick and Emily Forte were champions of the P7 category. In the post-primary races there were wins for Ellen Erskine, Aidan Hawkins, Ciara Gibson, Beth O’Boyle and Arthur Morgan.  After two events Matthew Carrick, Ellen Erskine, Aidan Hawkins and Beth O’Boyle have 100% records while the other categories are more open having seen different winners to date.
All runners were presented with a chocolate apple at the finish.  These were lovingly prepared by Newcastle Junior AC athletes Aidan and Caolan Hawkins, who went to great lengths to prepare over 80 apples for their fellow racers.  Well done to both of you.  The spot prize of a meal voucher, generously donated by The Hop Restaurant, was won by Nicole Selfe from East Down AC; we hope she enjoys some post-race refreshment.  

A special word of thanks to those who performed the visible and unseen chores necessary to make the event successful; marking the course, organising the entries, marshalling the races, controlling the finish area, processing the results, distributing the prizes and clearing up afterwards.  It takes a team effort to pull off such an event and the efforts of the Junior coaches and adult club members are much appreciated.  A word of thanks also to former running legend Jason Weir who arrived at 8.30am with tables which were invaluable to the organisers; Next time he promises to show us how to assemble them!!!
Race 3 in the series will be in Delamont Country Park near Killyleagh at 1.30pm on Sunday 14th November 2010.  Full details can be found by visiting the website (www.newcastleac.org) and following the link to the junior section.  Parents are asked to ensure that runners arrive in plenty of time to register and take part in the warm up run which will begin at 1.15pm.

